HIPAA Regulations and Bereavement Events
Bereavement programs should be keeping family member’s records separate from the rest of the hospice medical chart for the patient.   For any visits, extensive phone conversations/counseling or closed group series’, a bereavement counselor should provide the client with an Notice of Privacy Practices and try to obtain a signature verifying that the information has been provided.  The logic behind this is because there is usually documentation about the client in his/her record and we must inform the client that this information is protected.  If the bereaved client is only receiving an occasional volunteer follow-up phone call and mailings it would not be necessary, nor is it necessary if a client attends a one-time educational program or special event.  
With regard to referencing the name of a deceased patient during a memorial service, if this type of disclosure is noted in your Notice of Privacy Practices acknowledged by the patient/authorized representative upon admission, and there has not been an objection to this type of disclosure, one can presume the name may be referenced.  

